
Seymour History Bulletin 

 

A publication of the Seymour Community Historical Society – Spring and Summer 

Dedicated to Preserving Seymour Area History    Bill Collar, Editor - 833-6064        

Web site:  www.seymourhistory.org 

Museum Phone:   (920) 833-9835   

If museum closed:  (920) 833-6064 

Summer hours:  1:00 – 4:00 WTFSS 

Fall and winter:  1:00 – 4:00 Sunday 
 

 

Annual Meeting and Celebration – May 3 
 

 Help us celebrate another successful year by attending the annual meeting of the 
Historical Society at Doxbee’s on Saturday, May 3.  This year the Society is doing something 
special by having a noon luncheon, music, raffles, displays, and a guest MC, John Maino.   
The theme for the day is “Seymour Salutes the Green Bay Packers.”  Many Seymour 
area people have had Packer season tickets for years and have collected many Packer related 
items.  You are encouraged to bring your Packer historical objects to Doxbee’s and put them 
on display for everyone to enjoy.  This is a great opportunity to see Super Bowl Rings, 
Vintage Programs, Autographed Jerseys, etc. Items of considerable value will be placed under 
glass or a private table will be provided for the owners. 

       John Maino 

 

 John Maino has many ties to the Seymour area going back to 1988 when he was the guest host and 
announcer for the first Burger Fest.  He even participated in the ketchup slide competition.  A well known radio and 
television announcer, John is also held in high regard for his support of veterans and charitable causes.  As an 
established author, he has written several books and produced documentaries about American troops in combat.  
John will have his books available for purchase. 
 For “Seymour Salutes the Green Bay Packers,” John puts on his Packer hat and draws upon his many years 
of experience as an analyst to provide insight to the coming season.  With a keen interest in history, John looks 
forward to hearing your stories about your first Packer game, a memorable moment, and Seymour’s ties to the 
Packer experience.  

The Game Plan 

 

 10:30  Doors Open – Music and Displays – Wear your Packer apparel. 
Historical society member and Packer Fan Hall of Fame runner-up Greg Marnocha will give you a 
warm welcome. Historical society members Ted and Bobbi Jo 
Eisenreich will have their Super Bowl Rings on display. 

 

11:30  Indoor Tailgate Party - Burgers and brats, potato salad, beans, chips,      
           cash bar, etc. 

 

           12:30  Program:  Welcome and introduction of guests – Bill Collar, president      
          f the Seymour Community Historical Society will Introduce special 
 guest, local sports personality and Packer analyst John Maino.   John 
 will interview Seymour residents who are employed by the Packers, 
 discuss your most memorable Packer experiences, share his NFL 
 experiences, and ask and answer questions. 

                                                                           Tickets  
 Advance tickets are available at Don’s or the Dairy Queen during business 
hours or at the Museum on Sunday from 1:00 to 4:00.  You can also purchase 
tickets at the advance price from a member of the Museum Board of Directors.  Tickets are $15.00 in advance and 
$20.00 at the door.  Children 12 and under are $10.00.  Any proceeds from raffles and ticket sales go toward the 
museum operating fund. 
 

Board of Directors 
 

Bill Collar           Janice Eick       John Koenigs 

Karen Coonen    Jennie Huettl       Karen Kuske  
Lois Dalke           Mike Keyzers       Ellen Piehl 
Gail Dean           Sue Keyzers 
   
  
   

  
 

Greg Marnocha will have his 
Packer collection on display. 
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Audit and Annual Budget 
 

 Because of the large amount of money donated to finance the new museum in 2012, the state accounting 
office required an audit of the records of the historical society.  We are pleased to report the Appleton accounting 
firm, Erickson and Associates, found the books to be well balanced.  This is a tribute to our former treasurer Marge 
Coonen and her diligent bookkeeping.  Because of this, our tax-exempt status was renewed and the society remains 
a 501 C-3 tax-exempt organization. 
 The museum is staffed by volunteers who contribute much of their time to be open five days a week during 
the summer and on Sundays in the off season.  In the past year 3,668 people visited the museum.  For the 
upcoming summer the museum Board is working on advertising to make the facility a tourist destination.  Since it is 
desirable for the museum/learning center to be a vibrant place it is wise to change exhibits and host a variety of 
attractions.  In order to do this the historical society relies on our membership for support.  The city council 
considers the facility an attribute and pays the cost of utilities.  All other expenses must be met by the society.   
  

2014 Budget for the Seymour Community Museum 
 

     Expenses 
Cleaning Supplies     200.00 
Office Supplies     500.00 
Tax Preparations     500.00 
Bands Music in Park  3,000.00 
Advertising 1,000.00 
Newsletters 1,000.00 
Music in the Park     800.00 
Special Events  1,000.00 
Memory Forest Expenses     600.00 
Repair & Main. Permanent Displays 1,000.00 
New Displays 2,500.00 
License and Fees     200.00 
Web Hosting/Tech Support     700.00 
Flowers/Exterior Decorations     300.00 
Gifts Given     500.00 
Postage     200.00 
Misc  1,000.00 
Total                                                                   $15,000.00 
 
 

Highlights from the Annual Report for 2013 
 

 The museum was open five days a week 1:00 to 4:00 through September.  The building was also open for 
groups by appointment. 

 

 From October through December, open hours were on Sundays from 1:00 to 4:00 and by appointment. 
 

 The museum was closed January through March, but open by appointment. 
 

 A wide variety of organizations toured the museum.  These include the Rock Ledge fourth grade students, 
senior living residents, local clubs and organizations, class reunions, family gatherings and visiting historical 
societies. 

 

 Burger Fest was a great opportunity to introduce visitors to the new facility.  Over 1,700 guests toured the day 
of the festival. 

 

 The Veteran’s Exhibit attracted 340 visitors. 
 

 The total number of visitors to the museum in 2013 was 3,668.   Music in the Park continues to be a very 
popular attraction for city residents.  The total attendance for the summer was 2,988.    Profit from the raffle 
and concession income was $2,200.00. 

 

     Income 
Admission Donations 1,800.00 
Burger Fest 1,000.00 
Music in the Park  (Sponsors) 
Music in the Park (Raffle & Conc.) 

3,000.00 
2,000.00 

Memory Forest 1,500.00 
Gift Shop     400.00 
Memberships     300.00 
Donations  5,000.00 
Total                                                                  $15,000.00 

 

  

 
 

       These figures are based on expenses and income 

from 2013.  It is obvious a large amount of the income of 
the society is dependent on donations from the 

membership.   
 It is important to add new exhibits and repair and 
maintain permanent displays.  Consequently, money is 

budgeted in this area. If any society members have a 

question about the budget, contact president Bill Collar. 
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 The gazebo was used regularly throughout the summer.   Often when the gazebo is used for community 
events such as church service and assorted gatherings, the museum is open to provide clean restrooms for the 
participants. 

 

 The Christmas display around the museum and in Nagel Park included 45 decorated trees.  The trees were 
donated by Dr. Hoff and generated $1,700.00 for the historical society.         

 

 The SCHS has been getting great assistance from the alternative school students with cleaning and upkeep. 
 

Web Site Use and Telephone Contact 
 

The historical society receives many phone calls and numerous referrals from the city clerk’s office and library 
relating to people searching for family or historical information.  During the past year the web site:  
(seymourhistory.org) received 4,118 hits. 
     Currently the Web site has over 1,500 pictures in the Image Gallery.  All past newsletters and historical articles 
are in the archive section of the site.  The site also includes a virtual tour of the museum and thirty pictures of the 
various exhibits.   

Help Identify Pictures in the Image Gallery 
 

 Do you have deep roots in the Seymour area?  If so, your help is needed to assist in identifying pictures in 
the Image Gallery.  We have many pictures with no identity.  Here’s what you can do to help.  Go to the Web site 

(www.seymourhistory.org) and click on “Image Gallery.”  When it opens click on a category 
and a series of thumbnail images will open.  Click on the thumbnail to see a larger picture.  
When you identify someone or have something to add to the description of an image, write it 
down and include the title of the picture, category and number.  Janice Eick is coordinating 
the image gallery. Send any new information or corrections to (JEick3253@aol.com).  An 
example is included to the left. 
  Title:  Goetz Triplets - Category: People - Number: 18 of 508. Then provide 
as much accurate information as possible.  Such as this:  “Triplets were born to Peter 
and Theresa (Dilger) Goetz of rural Seymour, on February 5, 1915. Theresa was not expecting 
triplets, but when she had to walk through the doorway sideways, everyone kept telling her 
she was going to have twins. 

  First, there was a girl named Leone 2½pounds, then another girl named Lorraine 2 ½pounds, and last a boy 
named Lucius. The doctor said, ‘Lucius was a gentleman and let the ladies go first.’ The doctor said the delivery was 
free.  The triplets were kept near the wood stove to keep them warm. They had no hospital care or special 
equipment. Tender loving care kept the babies alive and healthy.” 
 By participating in this activity you will assist the society in providing more details about Seymour pictures 
that are available to interested parties throughout the nation.  To find a specific picture use the search tool provided 
in the Image Gallery.   

Reese’s Dairy 1962 

 

 The Reese Dairy picture is another 
example of the value of identifying pictures for 
the present and future generations.  Many 
visitors to the museum recall Reese’s Dairy as 
the social hub for high school students during 
the 1950s and early 60s. 
 Mary Gosse Maass, who is in the 
picture, sent the identification of most of the 
individuals.  Seated at the table are Jean 
Bathke Young, Sally Henn Blom, Sandy Page 
Klitzke, Mary Gosse Maass and Herman Miller.  
Standing is Dave Wassenberg.  Seated next to 
him is Susan Sutliff Basham, unknown, Jerry 
Tierney and unknown.  Shari Reese Walker is 
behind the counter. 

http://www.seymourhistory.org/
mailto:JEick3253@aol.com
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     Museum Plans for the Summer     

 

       May – Muehl Public Library 
 

 In May the museum will help the Muehl Public Library celebrate twenty years in the 
new building.  The display at the museum will emphasize the changes that have taken 
place in the last twenty years.  An early history of the library will also be included.   
  In 1901 four Seymour women collected books and started a lending library out of a 
house on Main Street.  Eventually the library found a home in two rooms above the 
Seymour State Bank.  When the city hall opened on Main Street in 1906, the library was 
moved into two rooms upstairs. It remained there until 1955.   At that time the Harvey 
Muehl family donated cash and securities to the city that were used to purchase a brick 
house on the southeast corner of Main and Factory Streets.  It operated in that location 
until the present building opened in 1994.   

The historical society is soliciting pictures and artifacts that relate to the library for 
inclusion in the display.  If you have something to contribute, contact Bill Collar 
pma@billcollar.com or call 833-6064.   

 

                              June – Wedding Display 
 

 Watch for more information about vintage wedding dresses.  Janice 
Eick is coordinating the exhibit and expects to have up to twenty dresses 
included.  Models will wear some dresses while others will be on 
mannequins.  If you have a dress that you would like to have included, or 
any wedding collectibles, call Janice at 833-6184  
 The museum has an impressive wedding exhibit with a large photo 
of the inside of St. John’s Church from the 1960s.  Also included is the 
communion railing from the Methodist Church and a seat from the 
Lutheran Church.  A large picture of the wedding of Robert Kuehne and 
Ella Wagner from May of 1899 is indicative of a typical rural reception 
around the turn of the century. 

July – Stock Car Exhibit 
 

 Recently Ron Hassemer stopped at the 
museum and explained about his father, Harvey 
Hassemer, who raced at the Seymour Fairgrounds 
in the 1950s and 1960s.  Since he used to travel 
with his dad from track to track, he developed a 
keen interest in stock car racing.  Ron constructed 
a large 6’ by 19’ model of a vintage racetrack 
complete with over 60 authentic model cars.  This 
will be a fun exhibit for the month of July.  Ron 
wrote the following description of stock car racing 
during the 1950s and 60s. 
 “Those were the days… Drivers brought 
their stock cars to the track towing them with the 
family car or truck.  They raced the same stock 
car on dirt tracks throughout the 1950s and early 
1960s at county fairgrounds in Manitowoc, De 

Pere Luxemburg, Seymour, Shawano, Plymouth, Chilton, and Oshkosh and at the Outagamie, Shiocton, Simmets, 
and 141 Speedway to name a few. 

There was only one division of racing.  Time trials consisted of two laps, one lap at a time, so drivers could 
adjust their cars to make them faster for the next timed lap.  The cars that timed the fastest would be required to 
start in the back of the pack and race their way to the front, which made it exciting not only for the drivers, but also 
for the spectators.  There were four ten lap races, a 15 lap semi-feature, and a 25 lap feature. 

The Library 1906-55 

      Harry Hassemer pictured with his stock car. 

mailto:pma@billcollar.com
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Some nights more than 60 cars would show up, so there would also be a consolation race for non-winners to 
earn some tow money.  Fifty per cent of the gate went to race winners.  They would also receive a checkered flag, 
and during the county fair, or mid-season get a trophy.  At some tracks the first rollover would get a case of beer.   
The cars were mostly coupes with a few sedans.  Parts were usually found at junk yards, and the tires were regular 
street tires (6/70 x 15”), and the cars burned regular gasoline.  Frequently after the races, drivers and fans would 
stop at local bars for free lunches of raw beef, onions, and cheese and crackers.”  

 

      August – Burger Fest 

 

 On August 8th and 9th Seymour will celebrate the 26th annual Burger Fest 
with theme “Reflections of Hamburger Charlie.”  The event will feature a look 
back to 1885 when Charlie first came to the Seymour Fair in an ox cart.  The 
tradition continued for 66 years.  Numerous visitors to the museum recall eating 
one of Charlie’s tasty burgers.   
 During August, the entire collection of Jeffery Tennyson will be on display 
in the second floor exhibit area.  The collection was donated to the Seymour 
Museum by Monte Greges in memory of Mr. Tennyson.  Tennyson is the author 
of the book Hamburger Heaven.  The books are available for purchase at the 
gift shop in the museum.  August is a great time to visit the museum and see the 
entire burger collection. 

          Music in the Park 
 

 John and Lynn Koenigs are busy lining up bands for the Music in the Park program for this summer.  Music 
will start on Wednesday evening, June 18 and continue for eleven dates through August.  The concerts, starting at 
6:30 are sponsored by area businesses and organized by members of the historical society.  Many of your favorites 
will return including Tom’s Tunes, Hauser’s Hot Shots, The New Generation, and Chad Pryzybylski.  The concerts are 
held in the gazebo adjacent o the museum.  If you would like to help sponsor this popular program, contact a 
member of the museum board. 
 

Cemetery Records are Available  

 

 Thanks to the efforts of Mike Keyzers and Ellen Piehl, all the tombstones in the Emmanuel Lutheran 
Cemetery on Cemetery Road have been photographed and transcribed.  They are available in the museum archive 
room.  For more details contact Ellen Piehl at (eduffy435@gmail.com).   
 

New Displays at the Museum   
 

Seymour Flying Club 
 

 Volunteers at the museum are busy adding to present exhibits, constructing new displays, and preparing new 
temporary exhibits for the summer.  The southwest wall of the museum will portray the activities of the “Seymour 
Flying Club, Inc.”       During the spring of 1947 a group of Seymour citizens met at Hotel Nelson (Hotel Seymour) 
and agreed to form the club.  The Board of Directors included Derbert Coonen, Orville Marnocha, Stewart Droeger 

and Harold Maass.  Officers elected were: Bud Nelson, president, Jarvis N. 
Selberg, vice-president, and Marvin R. Kuehne secretary-treasurer.  Land was 
purchased two miles east and two miles south of the city.  Numerous notices 
appeared in the paper during the summer of 1948 appealing to local residents to 
help clear brush and trees, pick stones, and help construct a 2,600-foot runway.  
Plans were also underway to construct several hangers.  The exhibit will include 
a propeller, a large aerial view of the fairgrounds, pictures of the members and a 
plaque recognizing high school flying club scholarship winners. 

 

                  Historic Churches   
 

 Seven pictures of Seymour area historic churches constructed around the 
turn of the century have been added to the religious display on the second floor.  
The churches include Emmanuel Evangelical Lutheran Church located at the SW 
corner of Pearl and Main Streets, Zion Evangelical Church at the SE Corner of Seymour Area Historic 

Churches 

     The entire collection will 
be displayed during August. 

mailto:eduffy435@gmail.com
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Ivory and High Streets, St. Paul’s Methodist Church at the SE corner of Main and High Streets, the Congregational 
Church on North Main Street, St. John the Baptist Catholic Church on South Main Street, Immanuel Lutheran Church, 
Cicero and St. Sebastian’s Catholic Church in Isaar.   Future plans include adding a brief history of each church.
            

               Music and Band Display 
 

 Former Seymour High School Band Director Mike Keyzers continues to upgrade the music and band display 
located in the northeast section of the building.  Contact Mike if you have any band instruments that you would like 

to donate to the display at the museum.  
Presently he is compiling a list of the high 
school band directors and adding their 
pictures to the exhibit.    
 Prior to the 1920s music instruction 
was mostly individualized, and then Leland 
Forrest took over and formalized the program 
from 1926 to 1931.  E. T. Hawkins (1931-42) 
was responsible for building the program to 
the point where the high school band was a 
featured attraction at the Outagamie County 
Fair.  Milton Patchett was the leader during 
the war years from 1942–46.  He was 
succeeded by Elwood Bleick for one year and 
then Leon Flanagan took over for the next 17 
(1946–63).  Flanagan was a popular 
personality who also played in the Ray Reis 
Band.   
 Allen Butcher led the band from 1963 
to 1969.  Lawrence Osterburg (1969-71) and 
William Land (1971-73 had brief tenures. Mike 

Keyzers took over in 1973 and served as band director for 35 years until 2008.  Mike now serves on the Board of 
Directors of the Historical Society and is the host for Music in the Park.  Ryan Alben succeeded Mike and continues 
to lead the high school band program. 

 

Seymour in 1931   
 

 Recently the SCHS acquired a number of issues of The Seymour Press dating back to the early 
1900s.  What was going on in Seymour 83 years ago?  The issue from May 7, 1931 provides the reader 
with considerable insight. 

The Prom 
 

 The juniors have been working day and night preparing for the Prom.  It promises to be the biggest and best 
Prom ever.  The date is May 7th with Tom Temple and his orchestra providing the music.  The price is $1.50 per 
couple including a free coat checkroom.  Free punch will be served.  Only couples will be admitted.  Remember, 
young gentlemen not wearing ties will not be admitted. 
 

    Track and Field Champions 
 

 It has been another exciting season for the track team.  Coming off a big win over 
Hortonville the boys are poised to win their second straight District title in Appleton.  Last 
year the local team came through and won the title with 48 points.  Most of last year’s 
team is back and working hard in an effort to get into perfect condition, in order to bring 
the laurels of victory home again.   
 The point winners returning are captain Art Koepp in the sprints, shot put, and 
broad jump, Roger Rusch in the 440, pole vault, 220 low hurdles and the one-half mile 
relay, Billy Piehl will run the 120 high hurdles, low hurdles and high jump.  Alfred Pauls 
and Carlton Ziesemer return in the mile and 880.  Ray Hallada returns in the high jump 
and low hurdles.  Also showing good form in their respective events are Robert Wolk, 

          The Seymour High School Band, led by E. T. Hawkins will play at 

the fair.  Numbering 50 pieces, the band is one of the outstanding musical 

organizations in its class having won 1
st
 honors four out of five years. 

Art Koepp and Roger Rusch 
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Gustav Feurig, Ivo Huettl, Wayne Hillegas, Frederick Engel, Earl Spaude, Robert Doersch, Findley Shepherd and 
George Wassenberg. 

 Each coach is allowed to put four names on the entry blank for 
each event, but he must cross out two of the names the day of the meet 
as each school may have only two competitors in each event.  Another 
rule is that no entrant can enter in more than three events.   Last week 
Koepp, the team captain, set a new record in the broad jump with a leap 
of 19 feet 6 inches.  Rusch holds the 440 record at 55.9  and Huettl and 
Piehl have both jumped 5 feet 6 inches.   The Seymour team won the 
District title at Appleton with 72 points over a second place 
Valders team that totaled 30.  They ended up third in the state 
meet at Madison.  
 

    Seymour Second in Little Nine Forensics 
 

 Wrightstown 
nosed out Seymour by 
one point to capture 
first place and the 
championship cup.  
Seymour had five 

contestants in the finals with four of them placing.  In the 
extemporaneous reading competition, Rogene Falck won third 
place.  In the speaking contest Lester Krahn won first place and 
Norman Miller second.  In the declamatory contest Wilamine 
Ward made a remarkable comeback to capture second.   The 
coaches of forensics in Seymour High School are Miss Iva Shaw 
and John Dennigan.  This program closes a very complete 
program of forensic work in the school. Letters will be awarded 
to all school and class representatives at the class night exercise.  
   

Street Lights   
 

 The “Way Back When” section of the 1931 paper included an article about the early streetlamps 
and the lamplighter Fred Wolk.  Of course this was before the use of electricity to light up the city.  
The oil-burning lamp described in the article is visible in the picture of the Dean and Lorenz Hardware 
Store.  The lamp is on display in the Old General Store next to the museum. 

 During the early 1900s city 
streets were lighted by oil burning 
lamps mounted on eight-foot posts.  
A lamppost was located at practically 
every prominent street corner in the 
city.  Many of the older residents of 
the city can recall hearing the merry 
whistled tunes of Fred Wolk as he, 
with his faithful white horse without 
saddle or bridle, made the rounds 
each night at dusk lighting the street 
lamps.  It was a common yet 
interesting sight to see this white 
horse gallop up to and stop at the 
side of a lamppost close enough to 
enable its rider to open the door of 
the lamp, clean the chimney and 
light the wick while standing upright 
on the horse’s back. 



 

 

8 
 

Short Local News from 1931  

 

 The Miller-Piehl Lumber Company has built a new platform over 
the creek that passes through their lumberyard. 

 The Ahsman Auto Co. received two new Essex and one Hudson 
this week for their garage here. 

 Phillip Muehl returned last week from Florida where he spent the 
winter. 

 Mother’s Day cards and Kaap’s candy are available at Mc Cord’s 
Drug store. 

 Mr. and Mrs. Hackel of Green Bay were guests at the Leo 
Schweger home. 

 Order the finest cuts of meat from Seymour Cash and Carry. 

 Fred Piehl of Rhinelander is in Seymour this week on business.     
     

 Johnson-Burt Lumber Co. now have their office nicely settled after 
making considerable improvements. 

 

 The regular meeting of the Legion Auxiliary was held at Legion 
Hall to make plans for the poppy sale. 

 Oscar Chamberlain and C. Paulie are surviving members of the   
G. A. R. (Civil War veterans). 

 The streets of Seymour will again be oiled in accordance with the action of the city council at its meeting in 
April. The oil has been purchased and arrangements for pouring it have been made.  The work will be done 
early this year.   

 

 Cooney Island Weiners are available at Maas Market for 16 cents a pound. 
 

 The Seymour State Bank is paying 4 per cent interest on certificates of deposit. 

 Get the habit and eat Seymour Bakery bread. 

 Seymour defeats Nichols in opening baseball game.  

 Dance at Weier’s Hall Friday, May 8.  Music by the Moonlight Seranaders. 
 

 Dog owners are reminded their dogs must be kept 
 from running at large in accordance with the city 
 ordinance. 

 Alice Ebert visited at the Charles Ebert home 
 in Isaar this week. 

 All local stores will be open Wednesday and 
 Saturday nights beginning this week. 

 Every dollar spent in Seymour comes back to you.  
 Every dollar you spend in another city is gone 
 forever. 

 To be seventy years young is sometimes far more   
           cheerful and hopeful than to be forty years old. 

  
 

 
 

Ziegenbein Photos from 1914 
 

 In 1914 only three people in Seymour had cameras and they made it a practice to take pictures of a variety 
of events.  One of these was individuals was Chester Ziegenbein.  Fortunately, his daughter Mary Fiestadt and her 
husband Cliff are great friends of the museum.  They have donated numerous items and shared their photo 
collection.  Many of the pictures taken by Chester are posted on the Web site and can be accessed by entering 
“Ziegenbein” in the search engine on the image gallery.  The photos illustrate what life was like in Seymour 100 
years ago.  The following pictures are from their collection. 
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This view looking north on Main Street shows the smoke generated by the locomotive as it pulled away from 
the depot.  Notice how the school, city hall, and Seymour Hotel dominated the landscape.  Businesses visible 
on the east side of Main Street include Feurig Hardware, Becker’s Home Bakery and Hallada’s Meat Market. 

This is a picture of the excavation of the foundation for the Emmanuel Lutheran Church on northwest Main 
Street.  It clearly indicates how horses were used to pull a large bucket that removed the earth.  Notice the 
men with shovels getting ready to take on the backbreaking work.   
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These once impressive structures were razed many years ago.  The water tank was essential for 
the steam powered locomotives and the grain elevator is a tribute to Seymour’s agricultural past.  

Pictured in front of the Hotel Falck, Chester  Z. 
looks proud of his early version of a snowmobile. 

It was a real treat when the circus came to town. “First 
National Bank Strong As An Elephant .” 
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Donations and Memberships since November 2013 (In the order received) 

 

 The historical society gratefully acknowledges the following donations and new lifetime memberships. 
 
 Nancy R. Smith   Gillett, WI       Life Member. 
 Thrivent Financial   Employee Giving   Karen Coonen    Sustainability 
 Glenn and Sharon Dunville  Seymour WI        Annual Member 
 Leland and Betty Blohm  Seymour, WI       Sustainability 
 Vilas and Vernice Kraft  Seymour, WI       Sustainability 
 Emerson Marcks   Green Bay, WI        Sustainability 
 Steven Melchert   Seymour, WI                    Sustainability/Exhibits 
 Duane Ebert   Green Bay, WI       Sustainability 
 Nichols Paper Products Co.  Nichols, WI       Sustainability 
 Joe and Mary Lom  Appleton, WI         Sustainability 
 Joe Kline    Lombard, Il       Sustainability 
 Virginia Manzke   Seymour, WI           Sustainability 
 Thrivent Financial   Employee Giving   Karen Coonen    Sustainability 

 Diana King Kimberling    South Elgin, IL        Sustainability 
 Mark Schwaller   Wausaukee, WI  CenturyLink     Sustainability 
 Paul and Cathryn Schmidt  Alexandria, VA        Sustainability 
 Eunice Karweick   Seymour, WI   In memory of Arlene Jeske  & William La Captaine  Sustainability 
 Paul and Diane Baenen  Wrightstown, WI   In memory of Frieda Feurig   Sustainability 
 Bob and Marge Coonen  Seymour, WI  In memory of Frieda Feurig   Sustainability 
 Winton Severson   Appleton, WI        Life Membership 
 Winton Severson   Appleton, WI        Sustainability 
 Bill and Holly Collar  Seymour, WI  In memory of Frieda Feurig  Sustainability 
 Seymour Firefighters  Seymour, WI       Building Fund 
 Mike and Sue Keyzers  Seymour WI        Building Fund 

Richard and Ann Piehl  Shorewood, WI         Sustainability 
 Sharon and Ron Nachtwey  Black Creek, WI       Sustainability 
 Susan Ludvigson   De Pere, WI   Frieda Feurig Memorial   Sustainability 
 Jim and Nancy Campbell  Seymour, WI        Sustainability 
 Mitch Miller   Suamico, WI        Life Membership 

Mitch Miller   Suamico, WI        Sustainability 
 Donna Zahn   Appleton, WI       Sustainability 
 Ronald and Mary Schuster  Scottsdale, AZ        Sustainability 
 Pat and Mary Klass  Seymour, WI        Sustainability 
 Laurene Ferge   Nichols, WI        Annual Dues 
 Shirley Ziegenbein  Wisconsin Dells, WI       Annual Dues 

 Diann and Robert Ciesielczyk  Seymour, WI        Sustainability  
 Alice Brick   Largo, FL   In memory of Vyonne Sherman  Sustainability 
 Thrivent Financial   Employee Giving   Karen Coonen     Sustainability 
 Home of the Hamburger  Seymour, WI         Sustainability 
 Judith Severson   Seymour, WI                Sustainability 
 Don’s Quality Market     Seymour, WI        Sustainability 

 Thrivent Financial   Employee Giving   Karen Coonen    Sustainability 
 Karen Hallada   Seymour, WI                 Sustainability  
 Gary and Mary Lou Melchert  Seymour, WI   In memory of Robert Melchert  Sustainability 
 Rock Ledge Student Council  Seymour, WI       Sustainability 
 Bob and Marge Coonen  Seymour, WI  In memory of Bernice Riehl  Sustainability 
 Clayton and Audrey Ebert  Seymour. WI                  Sustainability 
 

  
 The Seymour Community Museum is a tribute to our members and supporters.  Your donations 
help us maintain an outstanding facility that preserves the heritage of Seymour and the surrounding 
area.  Thank you! 
 To contribute to the historical society, mail your donation in the enclosed envelope to P.O. Box 237.  All workers at the 
museum are volunteers and 100% of your donation is used to cover the cost of Society and Museum activities.  The Seymour 

Community Historical Society, Inc. is a tax-exempt entity.  Your donation is fully deductible as provided by law.  The federal 

identification number is: 39-1235870. 
 Lifetime memberships are $50.00 for a family and $100.00 for a business.  Yearly memberships are $10.00 per family 

and $5.00 per individual.  A red check on the front of this mailing means your annual membership is due. 

 
 



 

 

12 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Seymour Salutes the Green Bay Packers, Sat. May 3 at Doxbee’s  

 

Tickets available at Don’s, Dairy Queen, and the Museum 
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Website:  www.seymourhistory.org 

E-mail: seymourhistory@centurylink.com 

Museum Phone:  (920) 833-9835 

If the museum is closed:  (920) 833-6064 

 

Museum Hours 
Summer: 
   1:00 to 4:00  
   Wednesday through Sunday 
 

Fall and Winter: 
   1:00 to 4:00 Sunday 
   Closed January through March 
   Open by request anytime 
   

Admission: 
   Suggested donation -  $2.00 Individual  
                       -  $5.00 Family 
Life Membership - $50.00     
Year Individual - $5.00   Year Family - $10.00 

 

How to Order Historic Pictures 
 

 The SCHS is receiving an increasing number of 
requests for copies of pictures from the image gallery.  To 
order a photo, follow this procedure. 

 

1.  Contact us at P. O. Box 237 or e-mail pma@billcollar.com  

 

2.  Identify the picture or pictures you are requesting by  
     category, title and number.   

 

3.  Specify the size you desire either 8” x 10” or 4” x 6” 

4.  Include your mailing address. 
 

Pictures printed and mailed to you are $10.00 (8” x 10”) or $6.00  

(4” x 6”) plus shipping.  You will receive an invoice.  

 
 

High-resolution pictures sent via e-mail are $3.00 each. 
 
All life members of the SCHS receive a 50% discount. 

http://www.seymourhistory.org/
mailto:seymourhistory@centurylink.com
mailto:pma@billcollar.com

